TOWN OF HAMILTON
PUBLIC HEARING
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2020

Chairman Blaine Lee called the public hearing to order at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, September 8, 2020 for the purpose of discontinuing a public road way in the Town of Hamilton.  The following residents were in attendance:  Blaine Lee, Kevin Hoyer, Paul Degenhardt, Sara Schultz, Chris Brueggeman, Joe Atteln and Daniel Christianson.   No one brought up any concerns or opinions at this time, so a motion was made by Hoyer and seconded by Degenhardt to adjourn and close discussions.
 A few years ago, the Highway 16 project caused the discontinuance of the entryway from Highway 16 to Briarcliffe Court and a new one was put in at that time (Briarcliffe Court, egress from US Hwy 16 to Oakview Drive).  Joe Atteln and Daniel Christianson came before the town board requesting to be awarded this adjacent property (parcel #7-1551-1).  Since the roadway is not maintained, the town board feels this is a liability for us anyway.  Resolution (#2020-9-8) was approved by motion made by Degenhardt and was supported with a second by Hoyer.  It states the discontinued roadway shall be divided by legal description to adjacent owners at their expense (Parcels  #7-1113-2 and #7-1551-1)  and shall be recorded by CSM, approved by the Town of Hamilton Board and filed with the Town Clerk, La Crosse Co. Zoning and Register of Deeds.  Upon vote, 3 – yes and 0 – no.    Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m. by motions made by Hoyer and Degenhardt.

                                                                                                            ____________________________
                                                                                                            Sara Schultz, Town Clerk
